

UBND QUẬN _____ PHÒNG GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC	ĐỀ KIỂM TRA _____ Năm học: 20__ - 20__ Tiếng Anh - Lớp 10 Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút	
Trường: _____ Họ tên: _____ Lớp: _____	Điểm	Nhận xét của giáo viên

Tiếng Anh 10 i-Learn Smart World_ Midterm 2
Time allotted: 60

Mã đề: 4

PART 1 Pronunciation

1. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of the main stress in each of the following questions.

- A. agent B. network C. measure D. advanced

2. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of the main stress in each of the following questions.

- A. exercise B. packaging C. mercury D. recycle

3. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- A. remind B. livestock C. private D. register

4. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- A. lecture B. mixture C. picture D. material

PART 2 Use of English

5. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

It is obvious that plastic pollution is a world problem and needs to be quickly resolved.

- A. worrying B. certain C. serious D. clear

6. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

They have decided to _____ the whole site into an industrial complex.

- A. increase B. advance C. repair D. develop

7. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

If I _____ you, I _____ installing solar panels on the house roof.

- A. am / will consider B. were / will consider C. am / would consider D. were / would consider

8. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

In my opinion, the computer is the greatest machine _____ has ever been invented.

- A. whom B. of which C. that D. who

9. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Green consumers will only buy eco-friendly _____ to help protect the environment.

- A. products B. productivity C. produces D. production

10. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

Person A: Thank you for taking care of my dog when I'm away. _____.

Person B: You're welcome.

- A. Your help is always welcome B. Help yourself C. I really appreciate your help D. You can't help it

11. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

By applying the three Rs – reduce, reuse, and recycle, we can lessen the amount of garbage that ends up in _____.

- A. landfills B. recycling bins C. greenhouses D. landing grounds

12. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

In bygone days, computers were huge and not _____. They couldn't be carried around.

- A. portable B. automatic C. recyclable D. capable

13. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Passengers are required to keep their seat belts securely _____ during takeoffs and landings.

- A. closed B. fastened C. attached D. strapped

14. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Aston Hospital _____ in 1995, but it _____ by fire in 2005.

- A. was built / was destroyed B. built / was destroyed C. built / destroyed D. was built / destroyed

15. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

Student A: We will help reduce pollution if we ride our bikes or use public transportation.

Student B: _____

- A. I totally agree. B. What do you think will happen? C. I find it boring. D. I'm not taking sides.

16. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to show the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

Since the Internet has been invented, it has made significant changes to our daily life.

- A. changes to B. it C. has been invented D. made

17. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Objects can look a hundred times larger _____ this microscope.

- A. under B. inside C. on D. in

18. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

My family lives in a seashore town _____ has a large population.

- A. what B. who C. where D. which

19. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

Thanks to the Internet and social media, we can communicate with each other instantly.

- A. slowly B. lastly C. at once D. immediately

20. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is **CLOSEST** in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

Alexander Fleming, a Scottish physician-scientist discovered penicillin in 1945.

- A. looked for B. invented C. found D. made

21. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is **OPPOSITE** in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

If we build more parks in the city, it will improve the air quality.

- A. damage B. worsen C. pollute D. destroy

22. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to show the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

Saving water and energy is one of the best ways to reduce our impact in the environment.

- A. in the environment B. the best ways C. Saving D. to reduce

23. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

Student A: Shall I carry the bag for you?

Student B: _____

- A. Not at all. Here you are. B. Yes, I'm glad to see you. C. There's no need. Thank you. D. Yes, of course you will.

PART 3 Word Formation

24. Write the correct forms of the words in brackets.

We should switch to renewable energy because it is _____ friendly.

(ENVIRONMENT)

25. Write the correct forms of the words in brackets.

All the rented _____ should be returned to the front desk before the center closes.

(EQUIP)

PART 4 Writing

26. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any.

People should answer phone calls outside of the gym so as not to disturb other members.

→ Phone calls.....

27. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any.

I'm not the mayor of the city, but I want to build more parks and free playgrounds for children.

→ If I.....

28. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any.

Robert Goddard invented the liquid-fueled rocket in 1962.

→ The liquid-fueled rocket.....

29. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any.

Each of us should buy less and recycle more, so we can reduce waste at home.

→ If each of us.....

30. Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any.

Hans Lipperhey invented the telescope in 1608. He was a Dutch eyeglass maker. (combine the sentences using Relative Clause)

→ Hans Lipperhey.....

PART 5 Reading

Read the following passage about Susan B. Anthony. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions

Susan Brownell Anthony was born on February 15, 1820, in Massachusetts. When she was seven years old, her family moved to New York. Susan received her education at a school her father ran. As soon as Susan finished school, she went right to work. She became a teacher in New York in 1839. In those days, very few women worked outside their homes. While Susan was teaching there, she earned just one-fifth of the pay a man got in the same job. She knew this was not fair. Susan wanted fair treatment as well as equal pay, so she devoted herself to the rights of women and supported complete equality between men and women. In 1851, Susan met Elizabeth Cady Stanton. They became very good friends and worked together for over 50 years fighting for women's rights. In 1868, Susan, together with Elizabeth, published *The Revolution*, which was a weekly journal about women's rights and suffrage. At that time, women were not given the vote because they were considered to be 'incapable of rational thought'. She became vice-president-at-large of the National Woman's Suffrage Association (NWSA) from 1869 until 1892, when she became president. On November 5th, 1872, Susan was arrested for voting illegally in the presidential election. She was charged a fine but she wouldn't pay it. When Susan died on March 13th, 1906, women in four states had the right to vote. Fourteen years later, the Nineteenth Amendment gave all American women that right. Susan B. Anthony was honored on the US dollar coin in 1979.

31. When did the US government pass the Nineteenth Amendment?

- A. 1906 B. 1920 C. 1892 D. 1979

32. Why was Susan arrested?

- A. She voted illegally in the election. B. She became president of NWSA. C. She protested for women's rights. D. She published a journal.

33. Which of the following statement is the best definition for "suffrage"?

- A. It's the right to have better working conditions. B. It's the right to protest. C. It's the right to have equal pay. D. It's the right to vote.

34. Which of the following statement is NOT true about Susan B. Anthony?

- A. She became president of the NWSA in 1869. B. She worked with Elizabeth Cady Stanton to publish a weekly newspaper. C. She didn't earn as much as men did for the same job. D. She used to be a teacher in New York.

35. Susan spent her life on fighting for _____.

- A. fair treatment in education B. women's rights C. inequality at school D. better jobs for women

Read the following passage. For each of the questions, write T if the statement is TRUE, F if the statement is FALSE and NI if there is NO INFORMATION on it.

GIVING BACK TO YOUR COMMUNITY

Although you may have busy lives, helping the community is something that you should always make time for. Giving back not only helps you feel good, but it also brings many benefits to those around you. By participating in those meaningful voluntary activities, you can also make new friends, connect with the community, learn new skills, and even develop your career. There are many ways to give back to the community.

Cleaning up your neighborhood is helpful to both the community and the environment. By picking up trash and doing some yard work, you can make your area a more pleasant place to live. Neighborhood cleanup is proof that even small acts of

kindness can make a huge difference.

Another way is to care about your neighbors and the people around you. By taking some time to get to know your neighbors, you can find out more about the challenges they face and develop ways to help them. Whether the solution is planning a budget, doing some grocery shopping, or even having a brief chat, a little effort can make a real change in their lives. If you have some extra money on hand, then consider donating a small amount to a local charity. Before you do, however, make sure that your charity of choice is a real one. Even by donating your unwanted possessions, you can help someone in need. You may also consider donating unwanted items to charity shops, or contributing unused food to a food bank.

Answers	True	False	Not given
36. It is not easy to find a real and reliable charity to give donations to.	☐	☐	☐
37. You can help the neighbors simply by spending time talking to them or helping them buy groceries.	☐	☐	☐
38. You can make donations to charity only when you have a lot of money.	☐	☐	☐
39. Donating fruits and vegetables is not a good idea.	☐	☐	☐
40. Helping the community is beneficial to both the community and the volunteers.	☐	☐	☐

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

I live in a neighborhood near the city center. I don't want to live in the suburb! I like living near shops and restaurants. People usually (41) _____ two things about my neighborhood. There is a café on every corner and it is very green. I especially like Blueprint – a lovely outdoor café with a small flower garden (42) _____. I often sit at the weekend and enjoy a cup of coffee. There are many parks and squares in the neighborhood. The parks are very (43) _____ with children, students and other people who live nearby for walking, relaxing and playing sports. I guess the people here love being outdoors. I haven't lived in this neighborhood very long, but I can see it's a real (44) _____ – everyone knows each other. They are friendly and welcoming to newcomers, too. That's why I could fit in really quickly when I moved to this area. It's also got great nightlife. There is a variety of restaurants which serve food from many parts of the world. It's easy to find French, Italian, Chinese and Thai restaurants, and they are of good quality. There are lots of small art (45) _____ and theatres, too. I find this neighborhood beautiful and interesting. Living in this place is amazing to me!

- | | | | | |
|------|--------------|--------------|---------------|------------|
| (41) | A. look | B. see | C. watch | D. notice |
| (42) | A. who | B. where | C. which | D. that |
| (43) | A. full | B. popular | C. widespread | D. famous |
| (44) | A. group | B. community | C. league | D. society |
| (45) | A. galleries | B. buildings | C. factories | D. stores |

---THE END---